
Editor's Comments 

Reading is an essential skill in all subject areas - a sk·ill which should be 
developed in those subjects. Can we, the teachers of mathematics, assume that 
skills developed in reading automatically transfer to the reading of mathematics? 
Or should we teach to ensure the transfer of reading skills? 

This edition of the Monograph examines the question of reading in mathematics. 
Dr. Ahrendt examines the role of reading in the content areas in general. 

The contributions of the authors in Section II survey the literature on read­
ing in mathematics. The comprehensive paper of Kirkpatrick and Makar identifies 
reading skills required in teaching mathematics. Professor Froese's article con­
tinues the analysis. Bye links reading to Piaget's developmental stages and sug­
gests that language development is an important requisite to reading. Dr. Szetela 
examines the role of reading in problem solving while Trivett identifies the 
problem of reading symbols - the ideograms of mathematics. 

Section III presents some practical considerations for improving reading 
skills. Jordan argues that forces in implementing a mathematics curriculum 
thwart the child's ability to visualize and argues that problems should be prac­
tical and related to the child's experience. Gerald Coombs shows the application 
of skills taught in a reading program to reading mathematics. The article by 
Lamberg and Lamb applies the directed reading procedure to reading mathematics. 
The articles by Koster and Schill offer definite suggestions for improving the 
teaching of reading in the context of mathematics. 

Section four presents specific ideas for teaching reading skills in mathemat­
ics. Five specific strategies, with accompanying exercises, are included in the 
article by Smith and Nielsen. Appreciation is extended to Marshall Bye for pro­
viding the section of teaching ideas compiled by the Calgary Board of Education. 
The next article, "Vocabulary and Symbols," was extracted from a Florida Depart­
ment of Education publication sponsored under the Right to Read Program. Mary 
Wilmot's suggestions on mathematics assignment cards present a rich source of 
activities for the development of mathematics vocabulary. 

The final section is a very complete bibliography prepared by Tricia Waddell 
and Rob Cowie. These former students, now teachers, aided in and encouraged the 
editor in the development of this Monograph. 

A further note of appreciation and recognition must be extended to Tricia 
Waddell in her capacity as associate editor. 

John PeJtc.evauLt 
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